ACTE- ETED
Policy Meeting

Policy Committee, Committee Chairs, Representatives Meeting

3:00 PM – 4:30 PM, Starboard Hilton New Orleans Riverside

Thursday, November 19th 2015

Present: Luke Steinke, Jay Davis, Lance Hogan, Paul Asunda, Diana Norkiewicz, Dann Pruett, Scott Christman, Josue Rivera, Ajay Dookis, James Siggard
Asunda welcomed members to the policy meeting for Engineering and Technology Education division.  He introduced Jay Davis the Policy Chair who asked members to introduce themselves. 
Meeting began at 3:05pm, there was a room allocation error. Members changed meeting rooms and continued meeting in different room from around 3:15pm to 4:08pm

Asunda shared his report, the health of the division, finances as well as the numbers of members in division. He also shared about the inclusion of the ARTS area as voted upon last year as eTED division members. He thanked members for the quality presentations for this year, numbers increased by 2 from 19 presentations in 2014 to 21 in 2015. He mentioned next VISION will be in Las Vegas, NV and he let members know that the submission portal for conference presentation will open soon. Asunda also mentioned that we need to encourage and find ways to have members attending VISION to at least attend division meetings i.e. policy/ business meetings – He shared that Jonathan Howard last year put together a happy hour mixer in Nashville, TN before business meeting. Asunda reported on the good turnout for mixer last year as well as the business meeting. He shared that this year it was challenging to have one, but he mentioned about the happy hour build into the business meeting. He asked members to come and enjoy the food as they shared ideas of how to strengthen division. He also shared about vacant positions and the need to fill these spots for the healthy operation of division.  Asunda indicated that more effort needs to be put forward to recruit more active members of the division. 
Siggard: Suggested maybe having business meeting off conference venue and having division probably buy food or cost share with members. He also mentioned how expensive attending VISION was becoming and asked why? He thinks if this is the trend then ACTE will not have a lot of attendees in future VISION conferences. 
Davis: Reiterated the need to grow division in addition to seeing how ARTS would be part of eTED division he welcomed the move especially being an ARTS instructor himself. 
He also talked about the vacant positions and a described the process of nomination through election for interested parties. 

Steinke: shared his resolutions report

Hogan: Shared his bylaws report, and would update members during business meeting what would happen after assembly of delegates meeting.

Davis: Asked members present to share ideas on building the division, and if there was any other business to discuss.
Asunda: Called meeting to adjourn.

Hogan: second 

Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned 4:10 pm
